NW Energy Coalition

for a clean and affordable energy future
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February 18, 2019
House Economic Development Committee
Oregon State Capitol Salem, OR 97301

Re: HB 2173 and HB 2184

Dear Chair Lively, Vice-Chair Bonham, Vice-Chair Fahey and members of the committee,

On behalf of the NW Energy Coalition, I am writing provide support for HB 2173, which
creates the Oregon Broadband Office within Oregon Business Development Department and
HB 2184, which expands the Universal Service Fund to include necessary funding to bring

broadband to underserved areas of Oregon.

The NW Energy Coalition is an alliance of about 100 environmental, civic and human service
organizations, progressive utilities and businesses in Oregon, Washington, Idaho, Montana

and British Columbia. We promote development of renewable energy and energy conservation,
consumer protection, low-income energy assistance, and fish and wildlife restoration on the

Columbia and Snake rivers.

The link between broadband access and utility service is becoming increasingly important.
New technologies allow customers to save money on their utility bills by reducing or shifting
times of use — and these actions not only save the customer money, but all customers benefit
when system costs are reduced through these actions. These new technologies rely on access
to broadband services. As we seek to ensure that all utility customers receive safe, reliable and

affordable service, access to broadband will be one important piece of the puzzle.

HB 2173 and HB 2184 work to ensure underserved areas of our state, primarily in rural areas,

will be a focus for broadband services. We urge you to support these two bills.

Sincerely,
Wendy Gerlitz
Policy Director



